

Litigation Department

Our Ref: TW/SE/Legal/MC3 C6 Direct Line: 020 800 81942

7 March 2007

Paul Dunford

By Email to paul@hingeandbracket-official.co.uk

Dear Mr Dunford

The Official Hinge and Bracket Website

We are writing in relation to your website located at www.hingeandbracket-official.co.uk.

We would like to thank you for your support in the characters of Hinge and Bracket and are delighted with the level of popularity which these characters still hold. It is gratifying when characters such as these provide so much pleasure after so many years. We also note your petition to us to convince us to release Hinge and Bracket material and footage. We are pleased to confirm that we are currently planning to do this, and so the material will soon be available through a distributor.

However, in the meantime we must insist that you immediately stop all sales and offers of any DVD's or compact discs containing Hinge and Bracket material. The BBC owns the copyright in this material and any reproduction and/or distribution of this material is an infringement of our copyright.

We must therefore insist that you do the following:

- 1. Cease with immediate effect any offer of sale and distribution of any Hinge and Bracket material;
- 2. Remove such offers from your website;
- 3. Destroy any unauthorised copies that you have in your possession; and
- 4. Give us details of all sales that you have made or any pending orders.



Please do this immediately. However, we would be happy for you to inform the fellow fans of the characters who visit your website that this material will be available soon and we would be very grateful if you could thank them for their patience.

We thank you in advance for your cooperation and for your continuing support.

Yours sincerely

Tom Webley

BBC Litigation Department